If this does not display correctly, please visit http://www.lib.purdue.edu/inside/ to read it online. Previous issues may be found at http://www.lib.purdue.edu/inside/archive.html and on the Libraries Intranet.















A STAFF E-NEWSLETTER DECEMBER 14, 2016

TH

THE PARADOX OF ASSESSMENT FOR LIBRARIES

BY SHARON WEINER



Assessment is the collection of data for the purpose of decision-making. Universities use assessment data for decision-making about resources, programs and services. Academic libraries commonly collect data about "numbers" of things — number of people who use facilities, check out materials, number of books and journals, etc. These numbers, though important, are not adequate to show how libraries influence university priorities. There is a need for measures that demonstrate with data the depth and complexity of our impact. These are not easy to develop: all academic libraries are trying to address this dilemma.

During a recent Learning Council meeting, one of the members had a great insight about the
paradox of information literacy/learning assessment for libraries. This helps to explain why substantive
assessment is such a challenge for libraries. The most effective information literacy/data literacy/archival literacy
instruction occurs when it is well-integrated with course content — when people are learning to find, use,
manage and communicate information as part of coursework. Because the information-related learning is
integrated, it is very difficult to separate it from the rest of the course content. In other words, the more
successful we are at integrating information/data/archival literacy into the curriculum, the more difficult
assessing it becomes. This is a paradox that we can explain, but need to find ways to address.

END OF YEAR MESSAGEBY JIM MULLINS

As I look out the window the first snowflakes of winter are falling. Each year I anticipate these first snowflakes as a sign that the holiday season is truly upon us. Our spirit seems to move to our favorite tune, heard time and again, during the holiday season in nearly every store we enter. Therefore, I write to you to celebrate a season of renewal and giving to others. As I have become more and more 'adult', I realize that the magic of the season has somewhat diminished for me. Then I see a child standing in awe looking up at the beautiful tree in the Great Hall of the Purdue Memorial Union. I do hope what the child is seeing and feeling, is an understanding and appreciation of the need to think of others and to be grateful for the many gifts we have year-round, not just what comes at this particular time of the year. So, as we celebrate the season, and prepare to say good-bye to 2016, as we look with anticipation to what the next year will bring, I sincerely wish you the best possible year in 2017.



Once again Hicks Library was happy to host several study break events for students during Prep and Finals Weeks. Students expressed their appreciation for the variety of activities and they especially enjoyed the therapy dogs from Caring Paws.







Photos left to right:

- Students enjoy making ornaments during Fabulous Friday, sponsored by the Purdue LGBTQ Center.
- A group of students taking a quick break from studying to enjoy some fresh popcorn.
- A favorite Study Break event, students always enjoy visiting with the therapy dogs from Caring Paws.

LIBRARIES 2016 ANNUAL STAFF RECOGNITION

CONTENTS

- The Paradox of Assessment for Libraries
- End of Year Message from the Dean
- Study Break Activities in Hicks Library
- <u>Libraries 2016 Annual Staff</u> Recognition
- Libraries New Staff
- November SMILE Award
- Around the Libraries
- Strategic Goal Icons
- Off the Shelf
- Announcements
- Events and Exhibits
- Publications and Presentations
- <u>Libraries in the News</u>
- LINK Letter link
- SMILE Award link
- What's Cooking?
- Copy Deadline

STRATEGIC GOAL ICONS

You will notice the use of these icons before the article that are symbolic of our Libraries strategic goals.



SCHOLARLY COMMUNICATION: Libraries facilitate and enhance the continuum of the scholarly communication process.



GLOBAL CHALLENGES: Libraries faculty lead in international initiatives in information literacy, e-science, information access, data management and collaborate on Purdue's global initiatives.



LEARNING: Libraries faculty lead in information literacy and learning space implementation, research and scholarship.



INFRASTRUCTURE: Libraries staff working together to enhance the users experience, raise awareness of Purdue Libraries and recognize the continued learning and successes of our staff.

OFF THE SHELF

Continuina

 Director of Assessment (A/P) (Posting 1601770). Check the Libraries Employment Opportunities page. Accepting applications; review of applications has begun.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

1 of 3

The Purdue University Libraries celebrated 14 service anniversaries totaling 260 years, 10 retirements totaling 222 years and the addition of 24 new staff members at the Annual Staff Recognition reception on December 9. We also enjoyed handmade items and the artistic talents of a few of our coworkers.



2016 Libraries New Staff Members

Front Row: Mandi Gramelspacher, Wei Zakharov, Audrey Grisham, NuRee Lee, Adrianna Harmeyer, Melissa Waterworth, Joan Wang, Will Ferrall

Second Row; Jim Mullins, Lisa Carter, Nanette Andersson, Sandi Caldrone, Ethan Shepherd Back Row: Michael Lewis, Nina Collins, Jacinda Laymon, Bertin Mbongo, Shirley Li, Heather Howard, Jason Reed, Sarah Huber

Not Pictured: M Cadwallader, Rachel Fundator, Erla Heyns, Jenny Jackson

LIBRARIES NEW STAFF



Sarah Huber
Engineering Technology Information Specialist

I am absolutely thrilled to be joining Purdue's library team. I bring with me an array of experiences that led to a career in librarianship.

Always a reader, I received my BA in English from the University of Minnesota. I am currently reading Mary Oliver's West Wind: Poems and Prose Poems. During my undergraduate work, I developed an interest in textiles and took a brief detour into clothing design, which I studied at the University of Minnesota; I also apprenticed with a local clothing designer. Later taking an interest in digital art, I got an

Minnesota; I also apprenticed with a local clothing designer. Later taking an interest in digital art, I got an associate's degree in audio-video, digital media. My work as a video editor ran the gamut of artistic to sport and how-to. My most memorable and meaningful experience was videotaping and editing the story of a friend's family experience in a Japanese internment camp during WWII. But I honed my video editing chops through anything from monster truck to Model Railroader videos.

I started work in Dunwoody College of Technology's library in 2007. First being hired to work with video and media, I discovered how much I enjoyed all things library! In the Library, I could use my English major detective skills to locate information. I assisted students with their writing, taught and even built. Working at a technical college offered the opportunity to collaborate with construction, architecture, interior design and engineering instructors in their labs. I was able to embed information literacy instruction through a variety of hands-on, creative projects. Good design was a thread that ran through all of the programs, and all students needed to do research to actualize their ideas. I had an understanding of design through my own interests that I believe helped me with student work. In my new role working with the PPI technology programs, I am excited to learn from my peers, grow, be challenged and contribute to the field of librarianship.

My office is located in the Engineering Library, POTR 158 and I can be reached at https://dw.edu.or.49-49993.

NOVEMBER SMILE AWARD



Stephan Miller's name was randomly drawn from all those who were SMILED upon in November. He received a \$25 Von's Book Shop gift certificate.

All faculty, administration and staff are invited to send a note of appreciation for a kindness or thoughtfulness given, assistance provided to or by a Libraries, Press or Copyright Office colleague.

To learn more about how to participate in our SMILE Program, please visit and bookmark this page on the Libraries intranet: http://intranet.lib.purdue.edu/display/HR/SMILE+Program/



Wishing you a joyful Holiday Season

Center for Healthy Living Classes

"Living with Diabetes" program begins in early February and offers several options to fit a variety of schedules. Participants can choose from one of the following classroom sessions:

- Mondays, Feb. 6 through May 1, noon-1 p.m. or 2-3 p.m.
- Thursdays, Feb. 9 through May 4, 8-9 a.m. or noon-1 p.m.

Registration deadline is Dec. 22, and pre-program assessments will begin Jan. 3. Specific details on the program, including meeting locations, will be shared closer to the registration date. Those who wish to register now or have any questions can call the center at 49-45505.

EVENTS AND EXHIBITS

Agriculture at the State Bicentennial: Purdue's Contributions to Indiana and Its People

Archives and Special Collections June 10–December 23 10 a.m.—4:30 p.m. Monday—Friday HSSE Library 4th floor STEW

PUBLICATIONS AND PRESENTATIONS

Maybee, C., Doan, T., & Flierl, M. "Information literacy in the active learning classroom." *Journal of Academic Librarianship*, 42(6), (2016): 705-711.

Stonebraker, Ilana. "Special Libraries and YouCanBook. Me: Easy Consultation Steeduling through an Online Booking System." *Public Services Quarterly* 12.4 (2016): 334-338.

Flierl, M., Maybee, C., Riehle, C. F., and Johnson, N. "IMPACT lessons: Strategically embedding MIL through teacher development in higher education. In D. Oberg and S. Ingvaldsen (Eds.). Media and Information Literacy in Higher Education: Educating the Educators (pp. 119-133). Oxford: Chandos. 2016.

Clarence Maybee and Michael FlierI presented "Shaping deep learning through rich engagement with information" at Professional and Organizational Development (POD) Network, Louisville, KY. November 2016.

Donna L. Ferullo co-presented a session entitled "Copyright and Online Teaching" to all Purdue campuses as part of National Distance Learning Week. Co-presenters included Cheryl Truesdell, Dean of Libraries at IPFW and Carol Connelly, Director of Media Relations and Communications at Purdue Northwest. The session was broadcast through WebEx to all the campuses. November 8, 2016.

Donna L. Ferullo was a guest lecturer for the School of Communication course COM251, Communication, Information & Society. She presented "Being Thankful for Copyright" on November 11 and "Copyleft and/or Copyright" on November 14, 2016.

Amanda Visconti was co-organizer for the December 1-3 Purdue African American Studies & Research Center's 30th annual symposium, which was about digital

2 of 3 12/14/2016 10:44 AM



humanities. Purdue Libraries was a co-sponsor and brought two guest speakers to campus for the symposium's wrap-up workshop.

LIBRARIES IN THE NEWS

Journal & Courier, Dec. 8 Bubble wrap, Legos help Purdue students survive finals Hicks Library

LINK LETTER

Submit your LINK Letter here

SMILE AWARD

Submit your SMILE nomination here

WHAT'S COOKING?

Peppermint Sugar Cookies with Cream **Cheese Frosting**

Visit the <u>Libraries Intranet</u>

COPY DEADLINE

Copy for the January 4 issue is due by noon, January 3. Send to tmabrown@purdue.edu

Libraries INSIDe Newsletter

December 14, 2016, Volume 10: Number 25

Comments and suggestions are invited. Send information to Teresa Brown/INSIDe/STEW 264, 49-47178 or <a href="mailto:tm







3 of 3 12/14/2016 10:44 AM